Conservation Commission

March 13, 2014
MEETING MINUTES

Present: Chair Crosby, Dot Banks, Karen Bourdea, Mary Ahlgren and Katy Wells; Alternate

 Open   At 7:06, Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.
Minutes   Chair Crosby made a motion to approve the minutes of January 9, 2014 2nd by Dot Banks, all were in favor.

Old Business
Lots for sale


Jon Martin met with the commission to discuss his updated quotation for a timber cruise on the New Boston Road lot TML 25/18. Jon’s estimate is for $1925 to $2125 to include the cruise, GIS mapping, and writing a narrative, copies of a plan and maps and his mileage.  Jon stated that he could start this work in late April if we approved it.  Karen shared her concerns that NH is lacking young forests and that more species depend on looking for these opportune habits.  Jon would work closely with Karen to develop a strategic plan.  Jon states that in the process the mapping, soils and text will be updated from the Keith plan and he will describe tree health, invasives, and other areas that need more specific focus.  Mary shared her concerns for the cross country ski trails and that plans keep getting updated with no follow through.  Jon recommends vista cuts for view and to tie into the recreational trails with the addition of an activity management schedule with a breakdown for upkeep, recreation, timber and wildlife.  Mary made a motion to contract with Jon Martin, Martin Forestry Consulting, to do a complete assessment on the lot on New Boston Road, TML 25/18, 2nd by Dot Banks all were in favor. We will need a licensed surveyor to change and boundary line information if discovered.  Jon will mail a contract to sign at the next meeting.
Earth Day

 Plans for the 2014 Earth Day road side clean-up is tentatively scheduled for April 26, 2014.  Katy discussed her concerns for the amount of snow still left and the possibility of delaying roadside clean-up until May.
Field and Forest Trails update


No update
Hopkinson Hill Land       

Chair Crosby stated that this project is still in the works, however there is a strong focus on completing Mt. Major by the other agencies that are involved with this project.  
Mail and Correspondence 

Chair Crosby stated that we have received a bill from the Surveyor that worked on the “Whitney” easement in the amount of $2730.  This was for a boundary line adjustment that the commission has discussed and agreed to get a quote and pay for the cost of the paperwork to accomplish clear boundary lines up on the lot for permanent record.  This is the abutting lot to the town forest on Eastman Hill and came about due to the boundary line not being clear when Jon Martin blazed the town owned lots.  Chair will contact Bob Veloski to get more information.  
Other

Chair Crosby reviewed the easement monitoring that needs to be done soon, possibly in May for Swain and Meader.  Dot and Mary volunteered to schedule a date with Chair Crosby to complete these requirements.

Karen and Katy reviewed the LUCT warrant article updated information they will present to the BOS on 3/19/14 for their approval to put on this year’s warrant.  Karen reviewed the talking points outlined in the info packet.  Karen will update with the commission suggestions and email to Katy for copying for the BOS meeting.  Dot made a motion to have Katy and Karen present this LUCT warrant article information to the BOS on 3/19, 2nd by Mary all were in favor.  Katy and Karen will have an update for the next meeting.  Mary made a motion that the conservation commission recommends this warrant article be placed on this year’s town warrant for a vote of the town at the 5/14/14 town meeting, the article reads as follows:
Article:  To see if the town will vote to deposit 100% of the revenues collected pursuant to RSA 79-A (the land use change tax) in the conservation fund in accordance with RSA 36-A:5 lll as authorized by RSA 79-A 25 ll.

2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor.


Katy reviewed the information she obtained from the Fire Chief on “how to prevent forest fires’ that was discussed briefly at a previous meeting.  Chair will take this information and see that it gets posted in the town forest on our trails.


Chair Crosby stated that the commission should look at the possibilities of an easement on the Hunkins Pond shoreline (for protection of approximately 600ft) for our next project.  He asked commission members to think about it and bring ideas back to the next meeting.  Karen will research funding options.

Adjourn    At 8:27 pm, Chair Crosby made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Mary Ahlgren all were in favor.
 Respectfully submitted,        

 Katy Wells; Alternate member and Secretary

